Parent Board Meeting Minutes

July 28, 2009
Facilitators:  Julie Hedin and Erin Stonehouse
Time Keeper:  Lisa Esboldt and Lisa Comfort


Notes:  Cari Green

Agenda Items and discussion:  
CCC 7/28/09 meeting update – Amanda Cammack (CCC secretary) has signed the addendum/resolution redefining the bylaws to include the entire school community at 2530 Spruce Place.  The CCC voted to expand the committee effective 8/01/09.  The board will expand to include all of the current members of the new Parent Board.   The current CCC officers will resign as of the next meeting of the Parent Board (8/11/09) with new officers being elected from the combination of both organizations at that time.  This will be the last meeting of the CCC with all future business to be conducted at meetings of the Parent Board.  

Update on marketing/website status – Amanda Cammack spoke with Marissa Vette, Communications Coordinator with the White Bear Lake School District and they discussed the merging of Parkview and Centerpoint’s websites to reflect the merger of the two schools. Each programs website has a link from the home page to the Transition page.  Marissa needs approval from John Leininger and Becky Peterson to consolidate the websites and she will be contacting them for that approval.  Amanda will also be following up with John and Becky in regard to the website merger, as well.  
Discussion of positions of the Parent Board - Elections will be held for the following positions:  Co-chair (2), Treasurer (1), and Secretary (1) at the 8/11/09 Parent Board meeting.    All Parent Board nominations should be emailed to Amanda Cammack by 8/4/09.  Amanda will then be putting together a ballot that will be emailed to all Parent Board members.  Votes of Parent Board members who will not be able to be in attendance at the meeting should email their votes to Amanada by 8/10/09.  Paper ballots will be available at the 8/11/09 meeting for members in attendance at the meeting to use for voting.  Also, a discussion on committees was held with four (4) committees being created to gather information to be presented to the Parent Board for consideration.  These committees will be (1) Finance, (2) Communications, (3) By-laws, and (4) Fundraising.  Any Parent Board member wishing to be a part of a committee should email their choice to Amanda by 8/10/09.  
Update on Insurance – Angel Fleming has done some research into the current insurance policy of the CCC which will be used by the Parent Board and is effective until April 2010.  Angel will be contacting the insurance company to put a Theft Clause (which is not currently a part of the policy) into place at the cost of an additional $100 to the annual premium of $415.00, which has already been paid.  This will insure against fraud, etc.  A vote was called to approve the addition of the Theft Clause to the insurance policy with a unanimous vote being reached by those in attendance.  In accordance with the by-laws, Jeanne Mack, staff member, was present and voted in favor of this.  Final approval is pending a vote by John Leininger or Becky Peterson, Associate Principals.  

Revisit Fundraising.  Discussion and listing of ideas and plans – As discussed at the last meeting, Saints North Roller Skating Rink and the Parent Board will be holding a community skating event several times throughout the year with part of the proceeds being donated to the Parent Board.  Cari Green will contact Saints North to request that the flyers that will be distributed to families have information added to them stating specifically that part of the proceeds are made to the Parent Board.  The Parent Board held a discussion regarding the fundraisers/events that both organizations have had in the past.  Each item was listed, discussed, and voted on as listed below:
Community events:  Box Tops, Target (Take Charge of Education), Milk Caps, Dining Out for Education (Papa Murphy’s Pizza Night). Saints North Roller Skating nights, Kowalski’s, and Good search (an Internet Search Engine) were discussed.  All items received a unanimous vote for continuance in the 2009-2010 school year.  

General Fundraising:  Parent Donations, Innisbrook, and Sweatshirt/T-shirt sales, all received a unanimous vote for continuance in the 2009-2010 school year.  The Plant Sale that was held in the past received a unanimous vote to be discontinued for the 2009-2010 school year. 

Carnival/Fiesta:  This received a unanimous vote to be continued for the 2009-2010 school year with more discussion and planning to be facilitated at future meetings.  

Art Fair:  Although the Art Fair has not been used as a fundraiser in the past, some income is generated from this event.  It is the Parent Board’s intention to continue its support of this program as decided by the school staff and administration.

Scholastic Book Fair:   It is the Parent Board’s recommendation that the Scholastic Book Fair be an event held by the school itself (or by an organization or individual of the schools approval) with all proceeds benefitting the Media Center.  

All items in the section about fundraising above were voted on by the Parent Board as noted.  In accordance with the by-laws, Jeanne Mack, staff member was present and voted in favor of these items.   Final approval is pending a vote by John Leininger or Becky Peterson, Associate Principals.  

Parking Lot Items  -  By-laws-discussion held over until next meeting for discussion.  Information regarding the budget for the Spanish Program and IB training from John Leininger and Becky Peterson (may have to wait until sometime in August).  
Open Forum:  No items were discussed at this meeting.  
Summary of Action Items

The following action items were identified during this month’s meeting:

	Action
	Who?
	When?

	Follow up with John and Becky re:  website merger
	Amanda Cammack
	Before 8/11/09 meeting

	Add Theft Clause to insurance policy
	Angel Fleming
	Before 8/11/09 meeting

	Contact Saints North to add “donation line”
	Cari Green
	Before 8/11/09 meeting

	Email board position nominations or committee choices to Amanda
	All members
	By 8/04/09

	Email board position election choice to Amanda
	Board members not able to attend 8/11/09 meeting
	By 8/10/09


Meeting Attendance for 07/28/09: 
	
	Parent Board Members


	
	Staff

	
	Marie Andrews
	
	John Leininger

	x
	Amanda Cammack
	
	Becky Peterson

	x
	Lisa Comfort
	x
	Jeanne Mack

	
	Cathy Crea
	
	Christina Hayden

	x
	Lisa Esboldt
	
	

	x
	Angel Fleming
	
	

	x
	Cari Green
	
	

	
	Chris Hanson
	
	

	x
	Jodi Hawkins
	
	Visitors

	x
	Julie Hedin
	x
	Lonnie Stai

	
	Andrea Letourneau
	
	

	x
	Erin Stonehouse
	
	

	
	Shelly Wagner
	
	

	x
	Jennifer Weddell
	
	


The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 p.m.  
The next meeting of the Parent Board will be Tuesday, August 11th at 6:30 p.m. at Redeeming Love Church in Maplewood, MN. 

